ITEM 3.

Strategy and Regeneration Overview and Scrutiny
Briefing note – Section 17 Obligations.

Briefing paper for Strategic Directors/Chief Officers and Lead Members. For the Strategy and Regeneration Scrutiny Committee on Monday 6 November 2006.
Briefing.

Members of the Strategy and Regeneration Scrutiny Committee agreed to consider Salford City Council’s response to Section 17 and whether or not it is meeting its statutory obligations under the act, by way of interviewing chief officers to explore how they respond to crime and disorder implications with regards to policies and service delivery. Throughout March/April 2006 chief officers and Lead Members provided information to members of the scrutiny committee.

From the responses received it appears that the City Council as a whole are making progress in meeting Section 17 obligations. However, the majority of chief officers identified the need to provide further training for staff and evaluate various initiatives. 
It was agreed that the Strategy and Regeneration Scrutiny Committee will pursue further evidence based information at the meeting on Monday 6 November 2006 based on the recommendations listed below.
A report was presented at Cabinet Briefing on the 11 July 2006 outlining the work being undertaken with regards to section 17. The report included recommendations made by the scrutiny committee following the initial meetings held earlier this year. All recommendations were agreed at the Cabinet Briefing apart from recommendation 5 which has been amended. 
Recommendations:

1. Chief officers to ensure the promotion of section 17 to staff by providing appropriate training and distributing information and knowledge on crime and disorder in their area of work.

2. The committee strongly recommends the implementation of a corporate staff training monitoring system.

3. Chief officers to provide detailed evidence of outcomes as a result of the implementation of section 17 within their directorate, for example initiatives to curb off road biking, the effectiveness of designated police officers at schools and the effectiveness of CCTV at schools and in the community. 

4. To ensure the implications of crime and disorder are considered in all policy decisions and service development, members of the committee recommend the addition of a section on community safety within the documentation in order to spell out the potential impact on crime and disorder.

5. For each Directorate who employs outreach/community/detached workers to ensure the co-ordination of responsibilities & duties across the city to avoid duplication of service. To implement a joined-up working approach to service delivery across directorates.
Also:
· Are you able to provide evidence on what your directorate has done to achieve the  targets within objectives 1 to 4 of the agreed Community Safety strategy?
1. Reducing crime.

2. Effectively tackling anti-social behaviour together in the community.

3. Reducing the harm caused by drug and alcohol misuse.

4. Helping all our communities feel safer.

· Do you set community safety targets within your own directorate which compliment the overall strategy?

Please note that the deadline for receiving information is Friday 20 October 2006.
The following schedule of interviews have now been organised and entered in your diary:
1.00pm – Bruce Jassi & Cllr M Lea.
1.45pm – Alan Westwood & Cllr Hinds.
2.30pm – Tom McDonald & Cllr Sheehy.
3.15pm – Malcolm Sykes, Bob Osborne & Cllr Antrobus.
4.00pm – Jill Baker & Cllr Warmisham.
As time is limited at the meeting we will not be expecting you to go through all the information provided, but to highlight key points.
Councillor Lancaster, Barbara Spicer and Don Brown will be attending the meeting.
For reference purposes I have attached a copy of the action sheet from the meeting attended by yourself.

If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me.

Karen Lucas

Scrutiny Support Officer - 793 3318. 
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